
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations in many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, hello, and welcome to this episode of the podcast. We have a lot to cover 
today. So I'm gonna jump right in we are in the second or I bet it'll be the third 
week of September. By the time you're listening to this. And I've got some news, 
I've got some business news. So I am officially shutting down my one on one coaching
practice. But don't worry, I'm not going anywhere. Actually, I'm wrapping up. 
Everything I've learned in what will be the two years of coaching first generation 
entrepreneurs into a really incredible group program experience is going to run for 
the duration of 2022. I mean, it'll run every year after that, but it'll run from 
January to December 2022. It's a small group program that will max out this first 
year at 21st generation entrepreneurs of all sorts, graphic designers, counselors, 
web designers, accountants, coaches, the whole theme behind it is really settling 
down into our one year from now vision, and then working backwards as a group in 
community to create the highest level, the most vivid, and awesome versions of 
ourselves in a year. I'm really, really excited about it. And at the end of this 
month, September, there will be a whole podcast episode about this program, I cannot
wait to introduce you to it and introduce you to some of the clients who have found 
success with my methods along the way. So that's where we're going to start today. I
want to share with you every podcast episode, from this week through the rest of 
September when I tell you about this program, the full deets on this program, I want
to give you some insight from some clients. So today I'm gonna start with Courtney. 
She is a coach for heart moms. She has an incredible story. Her family has an 
incredible story. But this is the feedback that Courtney gave, she said, My favorite
thing about working with Haley is all the unexpected personal growth that I've 
gained outside of my business success. I've almost tripled my monthly income while 
we've been working together. But I've also increased my personal outlook on myself. 
I love myself more I'm able to make more confident decisions and take more 
responsibility in my life. Because I've allowed myself to be the CEO in my business.
Every time I listen to Haley's coaching, it didn't just impact my business, but also
my personal life. When I said yes to investing with Haley, I had a moment of fear 
before saying yes. And I knew it wasn't about the time or the money. It was about me
saying yes. And going all in on myself. I was finally committing to my goals. It was
me willing to fully show up to my life instead of playing small. So if you're 
feeling that fear, too, it's just you finally witnessing your dreams. You are worth 
the investment. You are worthy of the time for yourself. You won't regret betting on
yourself. Show up and listen to everything Haley says your success is inevitable. I 
absolutely would go check Courtney out on Instagram. First of all, she's an 
excellent writer has an incredible story and really does incredible work. She is at 
Courtney co RT any y period given and we'll put her deets in the show notes but 
really grateful for Courtney sharing that with you. So you can get a sneak peek into
what it's like working with me. Alright, let's get into the episode. Okay, today I 
want to get into kind of this back and forth. Strategy versus mindset when you need 



to invest in which pieces

what to look for what not to look for how to gauge where you need support. It's kind
of a trick question though. Because the way I set this up with strategy versus 
mindset, but in my head, they go hand in hand. Alright. This is the relationship I 
see between strategy and mindset work. I want you to imagine an iceberg. Right and 
the Arctic, we see the top of the iceberg We know at least I know because I watch a 
lot of nature shows and wild kratts with my child, what we see even the iceberg part
that we see above the water, even if it's, you know, 100 meters high, it's usually 
only 10% of the iceberg, meaning the 10%, the 100 meters we see above the water is 
small, compared to the 90%, that is below the water. So there's 100,000 meters, oh, 
that's terrible math. But y'all understand what I'm saying, right? Like, there's so 
much of the iceberg. underneath the water that we don't see, I see strategy as what 
is above the iceberg, right? It's all of the visual things you can see in your 
business, and in your life as an entrepreneur, right. So how you manage your money, 
the investment strategy that you use, how you market, how you sell, how you deliver 
what you market and sell, how you negotiate deals, all of that the strategy, the How
to it's what is above the water, and it's the part that everyone can see, the 
mindset work goes really, really, really, really deep under the water, it's a lot 
more of it. And people can't actually see that, right, they can't look at you or 
look at your portfolio of businesses and see exactly what your mindset is, they 
might be able to pick it up based off of the strategy that they see based off of 
what is available for them to look at. But the strategy work goes so deep, that they
are a part of the same iceberg. It's not really either or, okay, so I want to talk 
about how I see what's above the iceberg and what's below the iceberg. Working 
together, I want to talk about when to invest in either. And my preferred method for
investing in either of these pieces. Frankly, I see investing in strategy or mindset
work as basically just speeding up the process. So whenever we are learning a new 
thing, a new marketing plan, having a new business, creating a new line of products,
buying a new asset, like there is an amount of investment that you are either going 
to spend in time or money getting a return out of it, you can decide to not invest 
any money ever, and you sweat equity, meaning your time, you can use free resources 
or whatever to get that asset to create a return for you fully allowed to do that. 
Very often we're starting businesses, we do do that, because we don't have any 
money, right? They may not be your case, but or you may choose to put in a lot of 
sweat equity so that you understand the process of that asset and the process of 
building it and the process of making it create a return for you. You might do that 
early on. Investing financially, in a strategy in a coach working with consultant, 
whatever, or even purchasing an asset really means that instead of spending time 
because spending time is also not free. By the way, it's the longest, it takes the 
longest amount of time, it's actually the most expensive, but it's usually the 
resource that people have on hand when they're beginning, it's actually the most 
expensive way to go about things, right is to learn everything by yourself to learn 
everything the hard way. versus when you have capital, when you have dollars to 
spend or you are capable of creating dollars to spend, it's less expensive. It is a 
different resource that you're using, you're using capital instead of time to get 
whatever asset to create a return for you. So when we think about strategy and 
mindset and making investments in strategy and mindset, you're investing anyway, 
you're either investing your time, which is I say it's an expensive resource, 
because it's the one that we don't get more of, you can always create more money, we



all have a limited amount of time available to us on this planet. So it's a very 
expensive resource. It's very expensive, non renewable resource. So you can spend 
all of your time doing things were quote unquote free, even though we're using this 
resource that is not free at all and quite expensive. Or you can make investments 
that match kind of where you are in your business to speed up the process of getting
an asset to create a return for you. So one example I want to give you in our other 
business podcast production school, we basically created a remote plugin that allows
us to deliver jobs to our clients every single week, so that they can apply to 
clients because they are learning how to become podcast producers. And you know, 
they're working on pitching and getting their first few clients. So we created a 
custom plugin and a process that allows us to automate that. I spent a lot of time 
last winter designing that process. Doing some of the the building of it, very 
little building of it. I am technically technologically challenged, but also hiring 
a developer to help me build that Login. After I designed that process, we spent a 
lot of time and energy doing that custom. It was an expensive resource. But before 
we invested capital, we wanted to invest time to see if it worked to get it to work 
to understand what we needed it to do, and then to get people's feedback on it so 
that we can do the next level of it, which is investing capital, more capital, and 
way less time building out what's going to be the final version of that. So this was
a kind of a side conversation, but not really, when we talk about strategy and 
mindset work in the investment, I think it's important to know you were always 
investing anyway, it's up to you to decide where and when it's appropriate to invest
time, or where and when it's appropriate to invest capital, that's actually less 
expensive than time like we were not going to do what we did to sustain this plugin 
in this process for infinity, because it would have been very expensive timewise. So
instead, we switched out, and are switching out to spending capital on this process.
So we talked about the iceberg analogy. Here's my thoughts on strategy versus 
mindset and when to invest good strategy, even excellent strategy will never 
outperform a busted mindset. Never good strategy never ever outperforms a busted 
mindset. If you think about your mindset. And we're using a lot of analogies In this
episode, but hang with me. You think about your mindset as water strategy is the 
container for the water. Strategy and mindset are some of the pieces we use to get 
an asset to make a return for us. But the strategy is the container, your mindset 
about it, how you think about it, what your expectations are, how you make your 
decisions, all of that is the water, pouring dirty dishwater into a beautiful 
Chalice is still dishwater in a chalice for another example might be putting salt 
water into a freshwater pond. Right? Like if you made a man made pond that's 
supposed to carry freshwater, but you fill it with salt water, it will still kill 
all the fish just because it's not in the ocean anymore. And it's in a pond that's 
manmade. And you know, the strategy of the pond works really well you know what fish
are supposed to be native to the area that you live in, strategy is on point, the 
salt water will still kill the fish, you cannot out strategy, a busted mindset. And 
I want to give you two examples of this for my clients that are in the kind of 400 
to 600k span. So one of my clients is having a challenge understanding where her 
audience is in terms of purchasing. She was saying things like, well, they don't 
really want to buy anything, right, I need to price it really low, because they're 
not going to buy anything, she has a membership community, I need to price it really
low, they're not going to buy anything, we keep adding all these bonuses and no 
one's buying, there is a cluster of thoughts that she's having about her clients 
that are creating the result, no matter what strategy she uses, or creating the 



results that they're not buying. One of her thoughts was, well, they just want to 
try things, they're still figuring out if they want this, they're not committed. And
it didn't really matter what strategy we focused on. Because our baseline assumption
is that they're not going to buy this baseline thoughts about her clients, they're 
not gonna buy this. And we know this is true, because she's tried like four 
different things to get them to buy. When really this is a mindset challenge. This 
is how she's thinking about them. Because what we think informs how we feel, and 
that informs what we do, the actions that we take. Okay, so if our baseline 
assumption says people are not going to buy what we have, and we're feeling 
defeated, we're feeling a little jaded, annoyed, then you're going to act and make 
decisions about your marketing, the way you're selling it, how you put together 
bonuses and special offers masterclasses all of that in a way that just recreates 
what your baseline assumption is, which is they're not going to buy this, the flip 
side of this, because it's another piece of the mindset work is who we are as people
and how we are as people. This particular client has been known in the past, to be 
the type of customer that just wants to try it has a lot of questions, doesn't know 
if they really want to commit, right? She's that sort of purchaser. So the flip side
is that she attracts people to her business that are that sort of purchasers. 
Another example one of my clients was ready to flip her consulting. She's a 
technical consultant into a course. So she bought this course and there's really 
excited about this course. And because she thought it was going to be easier than 
working with clients one on one now bought this course course at all of quarter four
last year. All of quarter one this year. And she was working on it, working on it 
working on it, but it just never got any traction and never went anywhere. Because 
the issue was not a strategy issue. The issue was an exhaustion issue, which is a 
mindset issue. Her thought was, I need a better strategy to help me manage my time, 
I need to make this easier, I need to make myself less available, I need to figure 
out how to serve more people, instead of less, but it was all coming from her actual
thoughts, like the thing her brain was trying to tell her is that you're exhausted. 
So trying to pour strategy over exhaustion doesn't work, mainly because and this is 
just a side note, whopping from one on one to group, because you're exhausted from 
one on one almost always makes for exhaustion and group because you under anticipate
how much energy and effort it takes to run a group. It's less FaceTime with your 
clients. But it's way more planning time, she didn't have that perspective in mind 
when she went to make that switch, and therefore never really made that switch 
because she was burnt out before even finish building the content for this course 
that she wanted to create. So the solve there was actually let's back up and deal 
with this exhaustion and burnout, and then decide the best way to serve the people 
that you want to help. So what I want to note, in both of these examples is that 
it's not as if either of these clients hadn't had success or that they were like 
forever. Okay, so it's not as if, like I said, they're both in the like, between 404
50 and 600k range around a million dollars. Okay, so it's not as if well, they're 
just not making any money at all. Like, that's not the case. But they just reached a
point in their growth, where they needed more mindset support. But they thought what
they needed was more strategy to get moved to the next level, and it wasn't right. 
So no single tool, no single strategy can out, perform, or fix or whatever, a 
mindset error or a mindset issue. Anything that's fundamentally a mindset challenge 
will continue to be a mindset challenge, no matter what strategy you put around it, 
you have to be willing to slow down and be willing to review your assumptions to ask
deeper, more uncomfortable questions and be willing to change the who and not just 



the what, right change who you are being change who you are, and not like in a 
gross, like, you need to like, give up who you are or whatever, but change who you 
are being to move to that next level. So when do you invest in mindset or strategy? 
Or in my preference, both? How do you know? So strategy is really, really helpful as
a way to borrow confidence to step up and into a new level up and into a new thing. 
It's helpful for looking for the simplest solution for saving time. And for kind of 
a shortcut, right. So like, a shortcut in a way that we talked about time being 
expensive, someone's already figured out a path that does work. So you get to kind 
of borrow the confidence that they have in their process to step up in into that 
level. So I think about that with like real estate investing, or there's somebody 
that I follow, who talks about retirement investing, and she already has a strategy 
laid out that really works. The challenge is strategy, like we've talked about isn't
going to solve all of your problems. And you can't use strategy as a way to 
outsource responsibility for your desired results. So this retirement investor 
person that I follow, she has a strategy, and I'm going to borrow her strategy to 
help me bridge the gap into this new arena of this new way of investing that I 
haven't invested in before. But I'm not going to be like, well, if this doesn't work
for me, then I'm screwed. Right? I'm not completely relying on her process. To 
create the results that I want to see, I see the thing that she created as an aid as
a support to me, but not as the thing that's going to create my desired results. You
also can't use strategy at the expense of wanting to completely skip over the time 
and effort it takes to tweak and learn. I think about this a lot as it pertains to 
marketing and hiring in end even delivering a new offer. You can borrow someone's 
strategy for hiring, right? Somebody has a three point strategy for hiring, they can
give you the framework for it, yada yada, you still have to go through the 
challenges and tribulations of becoming good at hiring, which means even with 
someone strategy, you're going to fail, you're going to make errors you're going to 
have to redo that's not wrong at all. Okay, strategy is you want to look at it as 
like I said, a way to kind of create a framework, a starter framework for yourself 
within which you can fail and give yourself the grace and Time to tweak and learn 
this new way of delivering a product. This new way of hiring this new way of 
marketing strategies is a shortcut a framework, it saves time. But it's also not 
something you can just outsource your responsibility for creating results or 
completely leapfrog the time and energy it's going to take for you to to learn how 
to do that new thing. Well, now mindset, like I said, it's the part of the iceberg 
below the surface. This is the place where I would go and check if you've tried 
multiple strategies, and you're not seeing success, if you haven't examined your 
thoughts around hiring, this marketing plan delivering and a long time. So I, again,
from the examples of my clients at around that half million mark, they hadn't really
thought about their time, or their customers or whatever, not really examine their 
own kind of internal thoughts about these areas and their businesses, since the like
100k. Mark. So like, we have kind of ongoing expansion and all of these areas around
our mindset. And you don't have to have it 100% perfect, which is fantastic to move 
to the next level of growth. But you might find that your growth is escaping or 
getting bigger than kind of the mindset work that you've done. Money is a really 
easy example. It's the people that haven't done like that's how there are 
millionaires that have $750,000 of cash in the bank, but still feel like there isn't
enough money, and there's not anything I can do and feeling stingy and afraid of 
running out of money. It's because their circumstances the cash they had available 
to them grew bigger and faster and further out, then a mindset that they cultivated 



at some point in their lives or what's cultivated for them at some point in their 
lives. Similarly, if you haven't examined your thoughts in a particular area that 
where you're feeling stuck in a while, you're probably going to run into mindset 
challenges before you run into strategy challenges. Also,

by the time you're getting to 100k 200k 250k, it's very likely that you're already a
pretty strong leader like chances are you're good on strategy, and not that they 
won't continue to evolve. But the real challenges is going to be around your mindset
and develop being that as you go, because you now understand how to create 
strategies, how to normalize them for yourself and for your business. Another reason
you might look at mindset before strategy is if you are stalling out in a particular
area of growth, so marketing sales, kind of your leadership ability, how you manage 
time and money, how you deliver a product, if you see stalled growth in a specific 
area that my thought would be to actually challenge the mindset around it and who 
you're being and who you're showing up around it or how you've instructed your team 
to be and show up around that area before I start switching around the strategy or 
reviewing the strategy. Now that said, you cannot use or invest in mindset work as a
way to not take action. So sometimes those of us who really, really love mindset can
use it as a way to not act. Meaning I just need to like do some more mindset work, I
need to read some more books, I need to yada yada yada and not act and learn, act 
and fail and learn, act and win and learn. right we're using it as a way to avoid 
any rejection or negative emotion by continuing to do mindset work. And sometimes 
we're self indulgent with it. One of my mentors, Simone soul, I think it was her 
talks about how sometimes we fondle, like negative emotions and negative thoughts, 
meaning like we kind of enjoy even though we don't love it, we kind of enjoy or 
really identify with part of a struggle story. And sometimes we just want to like 
fondle it. And we'll use mindset work to just kind of keep circling that same thing 
over and over and over again, one of the things that Mona said in the past that I 
love so much is like you are not unique in some ways. And I love that because it 
allows for you to not like, Oh, I'm uniquely fucked. Like you're not, you're 
definitely not but you are circling the same problem over and over again, instead 
of, you know, seeing it for what it is letting it be there, learning how to cope and
deal and be with it. And then moving on. That's kind of a BS mindset work. But also 
check yourself parts of that. My preferred method is always to do both together. All
right. So my process personally, which is the process that I take my clients through
is actually really, really simple. But it incorporates both mindset work and 
strategy. We vision, we review the gap, we identify the mindset and strategic holes,
and then we fill those holes with compassion and grace. And we rinse and repeat Set 
a vision y'all know as per this title of this podcast called one year from now, 
that's the marker that I love to use for entrepreneurs. We review what's between 
where you would love to be and where you're at, identify the specific mindset and 
strategic holes, fill the holes with grace and compassion. That's it. That's the 
process of applying strategy and mindset, to any asset to your life to create a 
return based off of your investment. That's it, those things go hand to hand. 
Alright, thank you for joining me for this podcast episode. I'm really excited in a 
few weeks to tell you about what's coming. But it is based off of both strategy and 
mindset. And it's based off of my methodology for taking my clients forward through 
the vision that they have for themselves. So I will see you on this next episode. 
Have a great week. Thank you for listening to this episode of one year from now you 
can find the show notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space optimized comm



slash podcast if you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head
to brain space optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich 
conversations about the experience of business ownership. It's thoughtful, it's 
funny, I like getting responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, 
you can find me on Instagram at brainspace optimized and we will see you in the next
episode.


